
Gila River Indian Community - Department of Public Works
District 3 Pima and Church Street Utility Infrastructure Project 

• GRIC Department of Public Works and their contractor, Ellison-Mills Contracting, 
are starting a Water and Sewer Upgrade project for the new District Multipurpose 
Building, in Sacaton, AZ.

• This project will be taking place on and around Pima Street from just west of 
Church Street to just east of Main St. The project will also proceed north on Main 
Street to Parkway Drive. Please see map above for more details as to the project 
location.

• During construction,  segmented road closures will be in effect and as the 
construction progresses from west to east, the segmented closures will be in place 
between driveways allowing for access to homes and businesses at all times. 
Detours will be in place to direct traffic around the closure.

• The sewer installation will reach depths upward of 10 to 15 feet. To ensure the 
safety of the public and construction personnel, we ask the public to use extreme 
caution around the construction area and please follow detours as necessary.

• Construction is expected to begin Monday, April 8th, 2020 and is expected to last 
through July, 2020. 

• For questions or further information, please contact the Department of Public 
Works at (520)562-3343. 


	Slide Number 1

